DRAFT

GC8OA Board and Advisory Committee
 4/30/22 Board meeting Minutes

Attendance

Board Members Present:
Barry Chasnoff, Nick Doran and Blake Davis 

Advisory Committee Members:
Jennifer Gilligan, Skip Klenk, Doug Glass

Management Present:
Kimberly Tramontana, Jason Bretz, Stephanie Bristley, Mary Kay Perrotti, Joe Clark-Fulcher, Peggy Helfrich

Call to Order
By:  Barry


Time: 9:07am
Call for Changes to the Agenda – Barry
Approval of 10-26-21 Meeting Minutes 
Motion: Approve the 10/26/21 Meeting Minutes
Made by: Nick Doran
Seconded by: Blake Davis
Discussion: None
In favor: All
Opposed: none
Abstain: none
Financials 
Review and Accept Unaudited March 2022 Financials 

Overall, the Operating budget shows a favorable variance of $649,003 YTD.

Operating Revenue is showing a favorable variance of $174,070 YTD. 

The Operating Expenses show a favorable variance of $474,933 YTD.

Motion:  Accept the GC8OA March 2022 Unaudited Financials

Made by: Blake Davis
Seconded by: Nick Doran
Discussion: none
In favor: All 
Opposed: None
Abstain: None
GC8OA FY2021 Audited Financials Approval 
GC8OA 2021 Audited Financial Summary

The following are some items to note in the draft of the GC8OA 2021 Audited Financials:

On page 1, please note that the auditor’s report includes a clean opinion. 

Operating Fund Budget to Actual Variances (pages 5 & 14):

[image: image1.emf]Operating Fund Balance, 12/31/20 1,713,869 $     1,713,869 $     - $                

2021 Budget 2021 Actual  Variance

Total Revenues 11,965,987 $  12,462,203 $  496,216 $       

Total Expenses 11,965,987      11,893,622      72,365            

Excess (Deficiency) Revenues over Expenses -                         568,581            568,581          

Operating Fund Balance, 12/31/21 1,713,869 $     2,282,450 $     568,581 $       


[image: image2.emf]Reserve Fund Balances, 12/31/21 (pages 15 & 16)

Common Reserve Fund 1,814,759 $                 (5.5% of Est. Future Replacement Costs)

Unit Reserve Fund 2,596,430 $                 (7.7% of Est. Future Replacement Costs)

Combined Reserve Funds 4,411,189 $                 (6.7% of Est. Future Replacement Costs)


Please note that the developer and HOA audits are conducted simultaneously and there is a possibility for final audit adjustments to the HOA Financial Statement draft even after the Board approves the draft version.  The Board will be made aware of any material adjustment to the Board approved version.

Board action required

Motion: Approve the GC8OA FY2021 Audited Financials
Made by: Nick Doran
Seconded by: Blake Davis
Discussion: 
· Investment maturity question reviewed that was asked by Barry in a call. 
· We use the March Group as our financial advisors, and they changed banks from chase to LPL. On page 4 the balance sheet shows the investment going from investment to cash to investment. Question answered. 
· On page 21 a question was asked how far out we budget for future replacement costs 

· Answer: 30 years
· Natural gas reimbursement and where that comes from. 
· Natural gas reimbursement comes from the BMMA (Breckenridge Mountain Master Association) that owns the space at the base of the mountain. Concrete is heated by equipment and the meters located at GC8 and the BMMA is billed by us for the natural gas usage. Resulting in a credit coming back to the HOA. 
· Vacation Experience Fee income is from exchange guests paying a per night fee when staying on property. If a BGV owner exchanges back into one of our properties, they are exempt from the fee. 
· Insurance discussion- Blake discussed what happened a couple years ago with unexpected increase due to wildfires and other weather-related events and spoke about how we shopped around for other vendors and options for savings. 

· Ended up remaining with Travelers but increased on the budget for 25% for 2022, but only went up 11%. 
· Hard to predict future costs. weather dependent and fires in the area play a hand in cost.

· Guest Services vs Activities departments and who/what is included in each.
· Short of discussion on why the Activities department costs were higher than anticipated. Lower participation in 2021 due to covid restrictions.  
· Discussion on each department and labor hitting many different line items throughout HOA budget. 
· Wage increases that hit in the past and most recent. 
· Increased staff during Covid times such as pool attendants and UV lights. But when restrictions lifted, we were able to reduce staffing levels and see savings. 
· Will wages go up?
· BGV shared we should expect increases due to the housing shortages throughout Summit County.
· Vail resorts announced $20 min starting in 2022/2023 season. 
· Currently BGV is running at 95-97% staffing rate but that may not continue. 
· BGV is using outside companies to help with wage shopping and putting our benefits package under the microscope to see what is important to employees and highlight our company in that way. 
· Budget kick off for our properties will happen in June and we will begin evaluating potential increases at this time. 
In Favor: All
Opposed: none
Abstain: none
Accounts Receivable Performance Update 

Discussion: 
· For the one 1 deed recovered, why was that and what does it mean? 
· Owner deeded back without foreclosure processes taking place. Do we pursue dues unpaid? Joe shared we do as much as we can, but once we get the deed back, we stop the process of getting unpaid dues. BGV then takes the deed and pays the back dues and is placed in the resale pool. 

· Will BGV get to a place where Club Benefits can transfer with resale on the open market? Club Benefits are owned by the Developer. 

· GL7 also does not allow Club Benefits to transfer on resale deeds, but GTL does allow it. 
· This is a possibility in the future when we are more sold out and a more mature property. Currently you can purchase Club Benefits if you would like for a price through our sales team. 
· Currently at 62% sell out as of the end of March. Club benefits will be dependent on the resale value and active sales. 
· Grand Central does have a webpage called responsible exit and assists owners on exit options. 
· 250 resales did occur in 2021. 
General Manager Report
Grand Colorado on Peak 8 General Manager Report

April 2022
The Grand Colorado on Peak 8 had a phenomenal winter season measured by high owner and guest satisfaction scores as well as encouraging employee retention rates.  Many property improvements have been executed to maintain the luxury look and feel at our elite resort. Additionally, Breckenridge Grand Vacations continues to strive to be the employer of choice in Summit County and was recently designated by the Denver Post as a Colorado Top Workplaces which further supports our retention and recruiting efforts. 

Property and Residence Improvements:

· The Gr8 Escape Room re-opened in January with "Ullr’s Dilemma” as the new game/theme. This new concept has received wonderful reviews from owners and guests and is quickly becoming a popular activity for all to enjoy.
· This winter, we opened the new GC8 Activities Center by converting the former library into a dedicated space for our staff to host a variety of activities. The new location next to the Front Desk has been a welcome addition for owners, guests, and staff.
· The computers from the former library were relocated to the sitting area just off the skybridge leading to Building 3, making this amenity more easily accessible.
· The Day Use Lunchroom received new tables, chairs, and bench seating.

· Owners and guests can now stream while enjoying their vacation. In response to several survey comments, the Front Desk has started offering Roku’s for owners and guests to use free of charge.
· New sofa sleepers were purchased for all Colorado master residences in Buildings 1 and 2.
· We created a new lounge in Building 3 where we had the temporary Fitness Center during the pandemic-driven capacity restrictions. This space now features a variety of seating areas where owners and guests can get some work done or just relax while enjoying the beautiful views.
· We also opened a private workspace for owners and guests This office can be reserved through the Front Desk or Concierge.
· New chaise lounge chairs have been replaced in Building 1 and 3 Aquatic Centers.
· Theater 1 has new theater chairs with motorized reclining capabilities.  An XBox game station is also available to play video games on the 80-inch screen!
Sustainability Efforts:

· The Peak 8 Market has begun selling reusable aluminum water bottles. This effort helps to eliminate plastic water bottles and can be refilled at the many water bottle filling stations throughout the property.
· BGV has recently partnered with Pivot Energy, a solar-based company that helps support Xcel Energy’s sustainability goals. This partnership will allow for the Grand Colorado on Peak 8 to recognize energy savings and will reduce the cost of electricity.
· As of April 4th, fees are being collected for electric vehicle charging stations on property.

Looking Ahead:

There are several improvements scheduled to be completed throughout the remainder of 2022. Some of these exciting enhancements include:
· New sofa sleepers in Breckenridge masters and all suites in Building 1
· New sitting chairs in all residences in Building 1 
· New carpet in all Building 1 residences
· New carpet on the skybridge and 1st floor of Building 3
· New tables and chairs in the Aquatics Centers
· An additional ChargePoint Electric Vehicle charging station

· New mattresses in all Building 1 residences

· A water bottle filling station at The Lobby Bar

· New reclining theater chairs 
 Discussion: 
· Roku option is great solution for the time being as we research and look for other options for streaming and options on TV’s. 

· More people are working remotely, and you can truly work remotely from the resort.
·  New private workspaces around property and the lounge as a public space option is great.
· Free Wi-Fi is slower at many places but then you can pay to have higher speed Wi-Fi and is that something we want to do at GC8? 
· We did discuss this and decided to just increase the system bandwidth for entire property. Working with IT Department actively to see what we can improve throughout the resort. 
New Business/Updates 

Reserve Review 

We have reviewed the third-party Reserve Study that was completed by OAC Management last fall. We will use the study provided by OAC as well as bids and proposals from preferred vendors in late spring/early summer to help formulate the next round of annual updates to the Grand Colorado on Peak 8 Reserve Study. During this process, we will also determine if it is in the best interest of the GC8OA to increase the rate of inflation used on the Reserve Study from 3% to 3.5%. 

Discussion:

· Hard to know what inflation rate to use at times but appreciated the insight from the outside company. 
· BGV has a great practice of updating and reviewing our reserve studies annually. Many others in the industry only do it every 3-5 years. 

Accommodation Unit Regulatory Fee
On November 23rd, 2021, the Breckenridge Town Council passed a new ordinance No. 35 amending Chapter 1, Title 4 of the Breckenridge Town Code concerning the annual accommodation unit regulatory fee.  This was after the Board approved the FY2022 budget. The 2022 regulatory fee is $400 per studio/bedroom, in addition to the current business and occupational license tax (BOLT.)  All dollars generated by this regulatory fee will be used to support the Town’s workforce housing policies and programs, including buy downs, lease to locals, acquisition of deed restricted units, and/or construction of new units. More info on how these funds will be used were featured in a recent Summit Daily News article, which can be found here: https://www.summitdaily.com/news/breckenridge-commits-50-million-to-ambitious-workforce-housing-plan/
In order to meet the payment deadline of 1/27/22 and avoid risk of losing the existing short term rental licenses, Peak Resort Management (BGV) paid this fee on behalf of GC8OA.  Therefore, GC8OA will incur this unbudgeted expense in FY2022, and the ratification of this expense is noted below, requiring Board approval.

As always, staff will do what we can to help drive a favorable outcome by the end of the fiscal year.  In addition, GC8OA also has some retained earnings, and the 2022 insurance premiums did not increase as substantially as they could have.

Lastly, since this ordinance passed, BGV has been engaged in discussions with the Town of Breckenridge regarding the specifics of this fee and the substantial financial impacts to all BGV owners. These discussions are still ongoing, and we will keep the Board apprised of any new developments. 

Motion:  To ratify the payment of the Annual Accommodation Unit Regulatory Fee paid by Peak Resorts Management on the behalf of GC8OA in the amount of $93,200.

Made by: Blake Davis
Seconded by: Nick Doran
Discussion: 
· BGV shared feelings regarding new Annual Accommodation Unit Regulatory Fee. 
· BGV provided the Town with information regarding rental numbers 
· Such as 70% use their week and only 30% rent and the town said they would work with us but then did not.
· Did not provide exception of any kind to BGV. 
· BGV currently has 69 bedrooms used for employee housing and is also building about 60 more bedrooms for the sole purpose of employee housing.  
· This fee is also charged to those who rent their personal homes.
· Hotels such as the Breck Inn are exempt. 
· Linked to BOLT (business and occupation license tax) license and this $400 per bedroom is in addition to that. 
· This is a fee and not a tax so you cannot deduct this additional cost. 

· BOLT licenses are now being capped. If you let the license lapse it retires and can no longer be used. Therefore BGV (P8P) made the decision to pay this cost so we could preserve our owners right to rent their units. 
· What do businesses think? Will this reduce the number of people coming to town. Some like the idea of limiting visitors, but also some do not as they want to grow and expand their business.
· Amount for 2022 is $400, but this amount can go up to a max of $700 per bedroom. Each year it will be evaluated. 
· BGV continues to talk and speak with the Town and ask them to explore and research what many companies are already doing, such as our current and future housing initiatives. 
· ARDA (American Resort Development Association) is a potential resource for support.
· Restaurants and other businesses are also paying $200 a year and $10 per employee. 
In favor: All 
Opposed: None
Abstain: None
Annual Meeting Review 
GRAND COLORADO ON PEAK 8 OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

2022 ANNUAL MEETING

4/30/22
I. Call to Order – Establish Quorum of 10% - Barry Chasnoff, GC8OA Board President

II. Call for Changes to Agenda – Barry Chasnoff, GC8OA Board President

III. Introductions – Jason Bretz, GC8 General Manager

A. Board of Directors and Advisory Committee

B. Affiliates

C. Management Company

IV. Approval of the 2021 Annual Meeting Minutes – Barry Chasnoff, GC8OA Board President

   Motion, second and vote by owners is required 

V. Audited Financial Statement Review for the Fiscal Year Ending December 31, 2021 – McMahan & Associates

VI. General Manager Report – Jason Bretz, GC8 General Manager

VII. Interval International Update – Chris McGill, Interval International

VIII. General Questions & Comments – Joanni Linton, Director of Resort Operations

IX. Adjournment – Barry Chasnoff, GC8OA Board President

GC8OA Board Officer Election 
There are no GC8OA Board elections in 2022.  Therefore, the GC8OA Board Officers can be elected at this time with votes from Board members.  

Current GC8OA Board Officers: 

President – Barry Chasnoff

Vice President – Nick Doran

Secretary/Treasurer – Blake Davis

2022 GC8OA Board Officer Election

President: BARRY CHASNOFF
Vice President: NICK DORAN
Secretary/Treasurer: BLAKE DAVIS
Miscellaneous 
Comments to/from Staff 

None at this time

Snapshot 
GC8 Snapshot for April 2022 Board Meeting 

· GC8 Trip Advisor Stats: 

· Currently ranked #3 of 23 properties under “Hotel” category 

· 4.5 out of 5 stars 

· To read our reviews, please click here 

· Continued excellence in all departments, Room and Amenity Cleanliness, Overall Accommodations & GNPS

	GC8 Service Score Comparison
	Last Year’s Avg
4/1/20-3/31/21
	This Year’s Avg

4/1/21-3/31/22

	Front Desk
	9.21
	9.33

	Engineering Staff
	9.13
	9.16

	Room Engineering 
	8.92
	8.93

	Housekeeping, Room Cleanliness
	9.46
	9.52

	Housekeeping, Staff
	9.08
	9.28

	Activities Staff
	9.10
	9.20

	Amenities Cleanliness
	9.62
	9.56

	Infinity Spa 
	9.47
	9.53

	Robbie’s Tavern
	8.68
	8.62

	Shuttle
	9.40
	8.82

	Overall accommodations
	9.04
	9.17

	GNPS
	70%
	72%

	GONPS
	72%
	75%


· Reserve studies % funded based on the final FY21 audit report as of 12/31/21 for 30-year forecast:

· Combined – 6.7% 

· 2022 % Increase to the Dues Breakdown (2BR Annual Breckenridge Master):

· Operating Fund – 2.09% of total increase

· Unit Reserve – .15% of total increase

· Common Reserve – .16% of total increase

· Total Reserve – .31%

Grand Colorado on Peak 8 2022 Dues Comparison

Valdoro Mountain Lodge

Breckenridge
2 Bedroom 
$2,900 (2021)
The Ranahan by Welk


Breckenridge
2 Bedroom
$2,540 (540,000 points)

Grand Colorado on Peak 8 (Colorado)
Breckenridge
2 Bedroom
$2,345 (2022)

Grand Colorado on Peak 8 (Breckenridge)Breckenridge
2 Bedroom 
$2,039 (2022)

Grand Lodge on Peak 7 


Breckenridge
2 Bedroom
$1,874 (2022)

Marriott Mountain Valley Lodge

Breckenridge
1 Bedroom 
$1,800 (2021)
Grand Timber Lodge


Breckenridge
2 Bedroom
$1,460 (2022)

· Annualized increase to dues:

· 2022 GC8 annualized dues increase – 4.7% (2BR Annual Breck Master)

· Total Budget to Actual variance comparison:

· 2018 Total Budget $6,206,791

· 2018 End of Year Op Fund Deficit $(47,234) – 0.8% of the total budget

· 2019 Total Budget $7,205,133

· 2019 End of Year Op Fund Surplus $401,090 – 5.6% of the total budget

· 2020 Total Budget $12,336,573

· 2020 End of Year Op Fund Surplus $1,694,128 – 16.1% of the total budget

· 2021 Total Operating Budget $13,243,982

· 2021 End of Year Op Fund Surplus $568,581 – 4.3% of the total budget

· 2022 Total Operating Budget $13,694,002

Important Dates 
· Proposed GC8OA Board Meeting: 

· Wednesday, 10/26/22 – 2-5pm via GoToMeeting

This meeting will include the proposed 2023 budget review

· Interval International Contract:

·  12/31/2024 

· Resale Agreement:

· Took effect on 1/1/2018 - renews annually  

· Action required for any change by written notice 90 days prior to renewal date

· Management Agreement: 

· Initial term began on 8/1/2015 and expires on 12/31/2024 – auto renews with 5-year terms  

· Second Amendment extends expiration to 12/31/2030

· Action required for any change by written notice 180 days prior to renewal date

· External Reserve Study Review:

· 2026

· Stables Lot Lease:

· Expires on 12/31/22 

· Two 5-year options to renew with a 5% increase for each renewal term

· Action required for any change by written notice 60 days prior to renewal date

· Robbie’s Tavern Lease: 

· Expires on 4/30/2032 - option to renew the lease for two additional 5-year terms

· Notice to exercise renewal must be given between 365 and 180 days before the end of the lease

Action Items
Review Current Action Items

Action item – Send out communication to the Board and Advisory Committee before all owner communication on the TSW upgrade date.  This information was sent to the Board and Advisory Committee on 11/29/21.  Closed at the 4/30/22 Board meeting.  

Action Item Summary

· None at this time
Adjournment:

By:  Motion to adjourn by Blake Davis

Time: 10:41am


